System Performance
31 Flinders Street
Adelaide SA 5000
GPO Box 1152
Adelaide SA 5001
DX 541
Tel. +61 8 8226-1206
DECD.ResearchUnit@sa.gov.au
www.decd.sa.gov.au

Reference No: 2018-0010

Dr Tasha Stanton School of Health Sciences University of South Australia GPO Box 2471 ADELAIDE SA 5001

Dear Dr Stanton

Your research project "Reframe the pain: Using attention and language to reduce needle pain and distress in children" has been reviewed by a senior officer within our department.

I am pleased to advise you that your application has been approved, subject to the following conditions:

- The receipt of advice of final approval from a Human Research Ethics Committee.
- That a copy of any final reports, presentations or manuscripts accepted for publication be submitted to the DECD.ResearchUnit@sa.gov.au mailbox 30 days prior to their publication.
- That DECD is notified when findings are to be released to other government or nongovernment agencies or to participating sites.

Please contact Betty Curzons in the Business Intelligence Unit for any other matters you may wish to discuss regarding your application (Tel. (08) 8226 0809 or email: <a href="mailto:DECD.ResearchUnit@sa.gov.au">DECD.ResearchUnit@sa.gov.au</a>).

I wish you well with your research.

Ben Temperly

**EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR, SYSTEM PERFORMANCE** 

13/2/2018